WEST CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

The Howard Centre 5th April 2005 at 7.30 pm

1. Present: Chairman, Roger Hamilton; Vice Chairman John Thackray; Membership Secretary Cliff Roffey; Maureen Biggin; Janet Robson; Sue Shlackman; Jim Biggin

2. Apologies for Absence: Norman Roper

3. Minutes of last meeting: The minutes of 1st March were approved and signed by the Chair 

4. Treasurer’s Resignation: it was noted that subsequent to the last meeting The Treasurer had brought forward her resignation and had left with immediate effect. It was resolved that Sue Shlackman would take over.

5. Membership: Cliff Roffey reported that we currently have 35 collectors and that the collection of the current year’s subscriptions will commence in May. The Secretary confirmed that the 2005 Spring-Summer report would be ready by then.

6. Delegate to the Joint Residents Association Committee: Roger Hamilton reported that the new Chairman of the joint committee is seeking to raise the profile by concentrating upon more strategic issues.

7. Delegate to the St Catherine’s Hill Community Centre Committee: nothing to report

8. Delegate to the Herpetological Conservation Trust: following the resignation of Elizabeth Saunders it was resolved that Janet Robson would take over her responsibilities.

9. Planning Issues: The General Secretary reported that objections had been lodged against: the Avon Causeway bridge redevelopment; the over development of 9 Marsh Lane; the potential loss of facilities at the old Council Depot at Portfield Road; and the proposed park and ride at the back of the hospital on Riverside Avenue.

10. The Forestry Commission: The amended minutes of the reconciliation meeting have been produced. It was noted that we had received good press coverage for the appalling attitudes displayed by English Nature. We await developments.

11. Local Traffic Management: The General Secretary reported that he had met with Bob Baker, Transport Manager CBC and that our input had been included in the 2006-2011 draft traffic plans.

12. Southeast Dorset Sub-regional plan: the General Secretary read the contents of a convoluted letter received from the Leader of the Council. It was resolved that we should reply promising to maintain our interest and drawing attention to the poor infrastructure related to the supply of electricity to many homes in West Christchurch.

13. CBC Consultation of Council Tax 2006-2007: following a letter received from Kelvin White CBC Director of Resources it was resolved that we should make our Winter 2005 meeting available to CBC to conduct their consultation.

The meeting closed at 8.30 pm.

